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Dates for your Diary

October
  3  Coffee & Chat Stoke Church 10 - Noon
  5  Stoke St Michael Harvest Supper & Auction  -  SsM Memorial Hall    
     5.30pm     Note change of venue    See p 11
  5  Leigh on Mendip Harvest Supper & Auction – LoM Memorial Hall, 7pm

10  Coffee & Chat Stoke Church 10 - Noon
10  Leigh Lunch  Memorial Hall  LoM  See p 15
11   FOLC Bingo  Memorial Hall  LoM    See p 9
13  Leigh WI  Memorial Hall  LoM  7.30pm  
14  Stoke Cinema Night  Memorial Hall   See p 19
17  Coffee & Chat  with PCSO Mortimer Stoke Church 10 - Noon
18   Community Concert   Stoke Church  7pm   See p 5
18/19   Leigh Arts & Crafts Show    See p 11
20   Downhead Harvest Service and Auction – Green Farm, 6pm
24  Coffee & Chat Stoke Church 10 - Noon
24  FOLC Annual Meeting   See p 9
28  East Mendip Gardening Club Oakhill Village Hall 7.30pm See p 22
31  Coffee & Chat Stoke Church 10 - Noon

November
  8  FOLC Concert ‘Last Wednesday’    See p 9
8  Stoke Cinema Night  Memorial Hall   See p 19

21  Leigh Church Christmas Fair  LoM Memorial Hall 6pm   See p 9
29  Stoke Church Christmas Fair  SsM Memorial Hall 10-Noon  See p 13
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From Keith Johnson

Our new Priest in Charge 
As I write these words I have less than two weeks left as Vicar of 
Hughenden, before my wife Rachel and I pack up our belongings 
and head for Somerset.
We are so excited about moving to Nunney and I was overwhelmed 
by the welcome and hospitality which greeted me when I attended 
my interview back in early June.
My priority during my first few weeks in post, after my licensing 
service on 16th October, will be to attend services in all eight 
churches to which I will be Priest in Charge, leading and speaking at 
most.
When the Apostle Peter speaks of the Church, he is not referring to 
a physical building, but to the living stones, the people who make up 
the Body of Christ [1 Peter 2:5].
Just as I will be saying goodbye to many good friends in 
Hughenden, I am looking forward to getting to know you all better in 
the weeks, months and years which lie ahead.
It is a huge privilege to be called by God to this fresh challenge, and 
it is not one I will be able to undertake alone. Just as I will be 
leaning on God for strength and wisdom, I would really appreciate 
your prayers and support as we get to know one another, and 
explore what God has in store for our parishes in the future.
God bless
Keith

We look forward to welcoming Keith to our benefices on Thursday 16th

October when he will be Licensed by the Bishop of Bath & Wells as Priest 
in Charge at 7.00pm in Nunney Church
Congregation members are all welcome to attend. Please RSVP to 
postleburysecretary@gmail.com by 5th October at the latest. There will 
be a reception afterwards in Nunney Village Hall. If you can provide a 
plate of finger food (savoury or sweet) to nourish our guests, please let 
Jane Norris know on jane.norris(@gmail.com.
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From the Registers

Baptisms 
Elizabeth Mander  Wanstrow  7th September
Darcie Shields   Nunney  21st September 

Funerals
John Hockey   Stoke St Michael 5th September

Downhead Harvest Festival     
Monday 20th October, 6pm at Green Farm       

This year’s Harvest Festival at Downhead will be a very special occasion 
as our new Priest, the Reverend Keith Johnson, will be conducting his first 
service in our parish before the start of the auction.

Any donations of produce for the auction can be left at Green Farm but 
please contact Dan Britten (07834 318332) first to arrange a suitable time.

Downhead Appeal
Following our recent letter to the residents of Downhead asking for their 
support to secure the future of All Saints church I am writing to thank 
everyone who has responded so far.
From a very small parish there has been an amazing response, both financial 
and practical, and we now have both a prospective candidate to replace 
Steve Britten as churchwarden at our next annual parochial church meeting 
and a willing band of helpers to maintain the churchyard!
I have already received 17 new regular giving forms and some ‘one-off’ 
donations to church funds and I believe there are still a few more to come. 
There are also a few people who have made payments into the church’s bank 
account but haven’t filled out a regular giving or ‘one-off’ donation form so 
I can’t contact them to thank them for their donations or claim Gift Aid on 
their behalf if they are eligible. If you haven’t completed a form so far and 
would like us to claim Gift Aid on your donations there is a supply of the 
forms in the church for you to collect or please get in touch with me, 
Margaret, or Steve and we will arrange to deliver one to you.
Many thanks again on behalf of everyone on the Parochial Church Council.
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LEIGH ON MENDIP


Harvest Supper & Auction

SUNDAY 5th OCTOBER, 7PM


(DOORS & BAR OPEN FROM 6.30PM)

 At


LEIGH-ON-MENDIP MEMORIAL HALL

IN AID OF CHURCH FUNDS


Tickets - £7.50

Available from:


Margaret, 6 The Old Sawmills - 01373 812922 or

Caroline – 07974 025608
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Stoke St Michael
Harvest Festival
Sunday 5th October

HARVEST SERVICE  4.00pm St Michael’s Church

followed at 5.30pm by the

HARVEST SUPPER  &  AUCTION
in Stoke Memorial Hall  note change of venue

Three course supper      Bar applied for 

Tickets  Adult £7.50 Child £4.00
from Janet Gilham 01749 840671

Donations of produce gratefully received - either to the 
Church on Friday/Saturday/Sunday or to the supper

Thanks to Eric Price for his donation of 
Logs & Kindling Wood for the auction. 
Bids in advance may be given to Janet
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Coffee & Chat at Stoke
Coffee & Chat continues every Friday in Stoke Church from 10a.m to 
Noon when everyone is invited to drop in for a coffee, a catchup for our 
regulars, an opportunity to make new friends or speak to PCSO Will 
Mortimer on his monthly visit -  
next date 17th November. 
Do join us

8

Sidesmen & Flowers
Leigh on Mendip

Sideman         Flowers
 5 October Tom & Sue Rodford                    Harvest flowers
 12 October No service                                    Caroline Dove
 19 October No service    -
 26 October No service                                    Barbara Turner
 2 November Mary Witts & Kate Drinkwater 

Church/Brass Cleaning
October    -        Margaret Loten and Joan Pattison
November   -     Mary Witts and Lally Lee

Stoke St Michael
Sideman         Flowers

   5 October Jane Evans                                   Linda Strong 
 12 October     -
 19 October                                                      Cicely Middle
 26 October No service    -
 2 November Jane Evans                                   Janet Gilham
Church Cleaning
October    -   Jane Evans
November   -     Cicely Middle        
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Friends of Leigh Church
Registered charity number (England and Wales): 1174913

OCTOBER UPDATE
We have a busy autumn planned, starting with cash Bingo on Saturday 11 
October in the Memorial Hall – bar open 7pm, eyes down 7.30pm.  Entry 
£5 including table snacks, with a book of 10 games for £6.  Later in the 
month, a cream tea will be held on Thursday 23 October from 2.30-4pm, 
in the Tower Room Café.

November brings our exciting choral winter concert by Last Wednesday 
on Saturday 8 November, bar from 6.30pm, start at 7pm.  Tickets £10 
including seasonal snacks, from our e-mail address below or via tinyurl.
com/folc2025 

Other dates for your diary include our traditional Christmas Fair on Friday 
21 November in the Memorial Hall from 6pm.  If anyone would like to have 
stall at the fair please get in touch.  Our Annual Meeting will be held on 
Monday 24 November from 6.15pm.  Our popular Christmas Tree 
Festival returns over the weekend 13/14 December.  Get your thinking 
caps on: individuals, families and groups welcome to enter decorated 
trees (free entry, prizes available)!

All our fundraising supports the vital maintenance and repairs for our 
beautiful Grade 1 listed church.  We are currently preparing a grant 
application to the Lottery Heritage Fund for the next phase of repairs.  

The Tower Room café remains open every day as a peaceful place to rest, 
work or socialise.  With free wi-fi, electronic access to the church records 
and children’s toys together with self-serve refreshments it is well worth a 
visit. 

Many thanks to all those who already support us; if you would like more 
information or to join us, please email: folcleigh@gmail.com

The FOLC Team
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Letter from Bishop Alastair Redfern,                              
  Honorary Assistant Bishop 

For or against: slavery and salvation
Much of our world operates around the challenge to be ‘for’ or ‘against’. And 
generally, it is easier to be against things than for them! Look at the tendencies of 
the media, politics and religious disputes.
On October 18, Anti-Slavery Day, people across the UK will recommit 
themselves to the fight against modern slavery and human trafficking, one of the 
great evils of our time. Like William Wilberforce and what we now call historic 
slavery, we need to fight against the oppression and exploitation of our sisters and 
brothers today. Abolition is the proper aim of being anti or against.
And the challenge is growing with:
 • More vulnerable people susceptible to false promises
 • Increasingly flexible working arrangements which gives space for 

criminal agencies to provide goods and services based on exploitation and 
slave labour

 • Police and prevention resources being ever overstretched
 • And our own insatiable appetite for cheap products
There is much we need to learn to oppose and abolish.
But, in facing these almost overwhelming challenges we must not neglect what is 
primary for our Christian witness, the call to notice, reach out, rescue and restore. 
The call to love, to be for those who are hidden, neglected, hurting and ignored.
In Anti-Slavery Week, give time to thinking how you or your church or home 
group could better learn how to contribute to the fight against modern slavery. The 
Clewer Initiative has some amazing resources to help us open our eyes and assist 
the authorities and reach out towards victims. 
But, alongside these prayers and practices, consider how you could go the extra 
mile in the way of the Good Samaritan. Going beyond the indifference of the 
priest and the Levite, too busy to stop, notice, reach out, rescue; rather how can 
we better contribute to establishing systems like the partnership between the Good 
Samaritan and the innkeeper– systems to provide care and the basis of restoring 
proper health and opportunities to those whose cries represent the voice of Jesus 
for those willing to listen.
Be against modern slavery this October, but more, be for those who need our 
friendship and our partnership.
Bishop Alastair Redfern
Visit clewer.org.uk for Modern Slavery resources to help you reflect on how 
you can contribute to the fight against modern slavery.
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Stoke Church PCC- notes from meeting held on 23.9.25
In the interest of being open and keeping our community informed of 
what’s going on at church here is an abridged version of the draft minutes 
from the last PCC meeting. Any questions arising from these notes, please 
get in touch with the Churchwarden.

New Vicar- we are delighted that our new Vicar, Revd Keith Johnson, will 
start with us in October. His licensing service is on 16th October. See else 
where in magazine for details.      

Fabric Update- plans are still in place to start the work on the vestry and 
porch roofs and the SW window, hopefully before the winter weather 
begins. 

Fundraising- over the summer we carried out research around the 
community to find out what priorities villagers had for our new vicar, and 
this helped us to write a Job Profile. Some of the feedback was that the 
villagers wanted us to make the church more accessible and open to a wide 
range of services and events. We want to put on a range of fundraising 
events and invite the community to join us (this will also help with the 
expensive and extensive work that needs doing!). If anyone has any ideas 
of events we could run in church, or would like to help - please get in 
touch.                                                                                      

We would also like to set up a “Friends of Stoke Church” group, but need 
a couple of people to run it with us - you don’t necessarily need to be 
regular members of the church, just a desire to support our church and 
village life. Get in touch if you can help. 

Upcoming events include:                                                                                   
*Harvest Celebrations on 5th October                                                          
*Community Concert on 18th October                                                            
*Christmas Fayre on 29th November

PCC Changes - Bishop Chris Foster has supported the PCC as Chair 
whilst we have been without a Vicar, and this was his last meeting with us 
and Justine is moving away from Stoke. Both were thanked for their 
support and wisdom within the PCC. We were delighted to co-opt Wendy 
Foulds onto the PCC                                                                            

Date of Next PCC Meeting: 20th November, tbc, when we will welcome 
Rev’d Johnson as Chair
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St Michael & All Angels
CHRISTMAS FAIR

Sat 29th November       
10.00a.m. - Noon                

Stoke Memorial Hall
Mince Pies & Coffee

Cakes & Preserves   Crafts   Raffle  

Father Christmas will be there
from 10.30 to 11.30  

Stalls available at £12 each 
contact Janet Gilham 01749 840671

to book a stall 
Proceeds for Church Funds

S✝oke
St Michael

Parish
Church
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Mendip Live WIres

At our September monthly meeting, we had the pleasure of 
welcoming the lovely Becky from Fair Frome, an organisation 
that champions greater financial, educational, and social equality for 
people living in Frome and the surrounding areas.
It was very interesting to hear how far reaching the organisation is from 
providing facilities such as a wet room, washing machine and tumble dryer 
to homeless people, to referral to a food bank, advice sessions, GP on 
first Monday of the month, energy advisors, Digital Health connection and 
Housing Officer and Citizens advice at various times of the month.
Fair Frome also work with Purple Elephant who run Holiday Activities for 
families in need of support and Fair Frome provide a hot meal at the end 
of the activities.
The Community Garden has its own fruit trees and vegetables which 
people can help to grow and use plus if you don’t have a garden you can 
just come and enjoy a cuppa and enjoy the surroundings which helps to 
boost mental health.
So a very worthwhile organisation and a pleasure to hear the wonderful 
things this organisation does for the community
It was lovely to see so many people chatting, catching up, and enjoying 
themselves. A true celebration of community spirit – and a very 
memorable evening for us all!
We are a thriving WI group with members from Leigh on Mendip and other 
surrounding villages, with wide-ranging ages and interests – meeting on 
the 2nd Monday of each month in the Memorial Hall. More room, of course, 
for new members. If you think this could be for you just turn up or contact 
Caroline on 074974 025608. Our new e-mail address is 
mendiplivewires@gmail.com
There is more information on Leigh on Mendip Village Website.
(https://leigh-on-mendip.org.uk/)  via either the Groups button or Events 
page, where you will find a link to our Facebook group.

Fair Frome champions greater financial, education, and social equality for 
people living in Frome and the surrounding area. They work alongside 
communities, families, individuals, volunteers, partner agencies and other 
stake holders to create joined up, sustainable services, support innovation, 
raise awareness of the issues of poverty and increase  participation across 
Frome.    
To learn more see  https://fairfrome.org
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LEIGH RECREATION FIELD
Bonus Club – The winners in July were Caroline Dove and Kim & Geoff 
Bone with number 25.  I’m sure they have their £20 by now.
Thank you to everyone who has already paid for the next year, which starts 
This month, October.  If you haven’t paid yet and still want to stay in the 
club, pay now.  It’s only a tenner for 12 chances to win £20.  
Wreath Making Workshop  Vanessa has volunteered to run the wreath 
making again this year, so put Sunday 14 December in you diary.  Details 
later.
Ground Maintenance  You may have noticed topsoil spread out in strange 
patterns on the rec.  This was to fill in where mole runs had collapsed over 
the summer.  Thank you to Pete Gilbert who used his trailer to collect and 
spread out the soil.  The grass is growing through it now the rain has come.
We will have to close the play area for a few days soon to let the mole 
catcher stop it happening there too. 
David Pattison 812570

THE LEIGH LUNCH   
at Leigh on Mendip Memorial Hall

Friday 10 October 2025 
and the second Friday of every month

Arrive from 11.30am, lunch served 12.30pm

£6 for a 2-course hot lunch, including hot drinks
Bar available

Dietary needs catered for - just let us know when you book

Everyone is welcome - all ages!
Book now:

E-mail v.l.higginsfox@btinternet.com or call 01373 812087

Please book by Tuesday 7 October at the latest
If you would like help with transport please let us know when you book

Friends of Leigh Church, Registered Charity No. 1174913
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Church Services in the Benefices of
Stoke St Michael, Leigh on Mendip and 

the United Parish of Postlebury

3rd October (Friday) 
10.00   Nunney    Holy Communion BCP    SK

Sunday 5th October - 16th Sunday after Trinity
09.30  Wanstrow    Holy Communion    SK
11.00  Leigh on Mendip  Family Communion/Harvest Festival and               
       Baptism of Yann Thomas-Tran  GW
16.00  Stoke St Michael Harvest Festival    CF & SD

9th October (Thursday)
18.00  Wanstrow     Compline & Meditation    HP

10th October (Friday) 
10.00  Nunney     Holy Communion BCP   DG

Sunday 12th October - 17th Sunday after Trinity
09.30  Stoke St Michael  Holy Communion    GW
11.00  Witham     Holy Communion    SK
18.00  Nunney     Soul Food    HP & CP

16th October (Thursday)
19.00   Nunney     Licensing Service for the Revd. Keith Johnson  
      Bishop Michael Beasley

17th October (Friday)
10.00 Nunney     Holy Communion BCP    SK

Sunday 19th October - 18th Sunday after Trinity
09.30  Marston                Holy Communion    GW
11.00  Stoke St Michael   Family Communion    KJ
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October 2025

Sunday 19th October - 18th Sunday after Trinity
09.30  Marston                Holy Communion    GW
11.00  Stoke St Michael   Family Communion    KJ

20th October (Monday)
18.00  Downhead               Harvest Festival    KJ & GW

24th October (Friday)
10.00  Nunney                    Holy Communion BCP    KJ

Sunday 26th October - Last Sunday after Trinity
09.30  Nunney                   Morning Service/Holy Communion  CF & SD
11.00  Cloford                  Holy Communion    KJ

31st October (Friday)
10.00 Nunney                     Holy Communion BCP    TBC

Celebrant key:   
CF  -  Bishop Christopher Foster
CN  -  Revd. Christopher North        
CP  -  Caroline Pomeroy  

 DG  -  Rev’d David Gatliffe            
GW -  Rev’d Graham Witts  
HP  –  Henry Pomeroy
JE   -  Jane Evans

SD  - Rev’d Sally Davenport 
SK  -   Rev’d Stephen Kivett 

20th October (Monday)
18.00  Downhead               Harvest Festival    KJ & GW

24th October (Friday)
10.00  Nunney                    Holy Communion BCP    KJ

Sunday 26th October - Last Sunday after Trinity
09.30  Nunney                   Morning Service/Holy Communion  CF & SD
11.00  Cloford                  Holy Communion    KJ

31st October (Friday)
10.00 Nunney                     Holy Communion BCP    TBC

Sunday 2nd  November - All Saints Day
09.30  Wanstrow    Holy Communion    KJ or GW
11.00  Leigh on Mendip  Family Communion/   KJ orGW
18.00  Stoke St Michael Evensong    JE

Celebrant key:   
CF  -  Bishop Christopher Foster
CN  -  Revd. Christopher North        
CP  -  Caroline Pomeroy  

 DG  -  Rev’d David Gatliffe            
GW -  Rev’d Graham Witts  
HP  –  Henry Pomeroy
JE   -  Jane Evans
KJ   -  Rev’d Keith Johnson
SD  - Rev’d Sally Davenport 
SK  -   Rev’d Stephen Kivett 
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 INFORMATION PAGE

Vicar:   The Rev’d Keith Johnson  from 16th October 

Parish Administrator : Claire Edwards 
 Phone: 07404 824355   email: nunney.rectory@gmail.com

Parish Office, Delamere House, Frome Road, Nunney, BA11 4LG
Office hours  - Thursday 11am- 2pm     Friday  10am  - 1pm

Leigh on Mendip and Downhead Parochial Church Council
Contact email: sec.lomd.pcc@gmail.com

  Churchwarden      Steve Britten          The Old Granary, Green Farm    
          01749 880118    Downhead  BA4 4LQ

  Paula Freeland    Honeysuckle Cottage
          07722 359093    Leigh on Mendip   BA3 5QQ
  Treasurer         Margaret Loten    6 The Old Sawmills
          01373 812922    Leigh on Mendip BA3 5RQ
  Secretary         Mary Witts    11 Bellfield

  01373 812367    Leigh on Mendip BA3 5QH

Stoke St Michael Parochial Church Council
Contact email :  stokestmichaelchurchwardens@gmail.com
See also : https://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/10959

https://www.facebook.com/StokeStMichaelChurch

  Churchwardens     Jane Evans    Withybrook
01749 840660    Stoke St Michael BA3 5JQ
Justine North    West Phippens Farmhouse
01749 840412    Stoke St Michael BA3 5JH

Treasurer               Penny Anderson    Grove View, East End
          07970 908671    Stoke St Michael BA3 5JD
          email                ssmchurchtreasurer@gmail.com
  Secretary        Janet Gilham    Hillside, Withybrook
                    01749 840671    Stoke St Michael BA3 5JQ

Safeguarding Officer for Leigh on Mendip, Downhead & Stoke St Michael
Justine North
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  Stoke St. Michael War Memorial Hall
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If it looks wrong…
John Dickinson is a Trustee at Sparrows Project which raises awareness of 
modern-day slavery locally and to provides support to survivors.

Many people think slavery doesn’t happen in places like Bath and Wells. Is 
that right?
That isn’t the case at all. Somerset and the south west may look peaceful, but 
slavery happens here just as it does in cities. The countryside looks soft and safe, 
so it’s hard for people to imagine. But it does take place.

Who are the people being exploited?
It’s often the most vulnerable. Many assume it’s mainly people from overseas, but 
the largest group on the government’s support scheme are UK nationals. 
Vulnerabilities such as homelessness, drug abuse, and family breakdowns, are 
exploited. 

How can we spot if slavery might be happening locally?
There are no definitive signs, but there are indicators. Our view is: if it looks 
wrong, it probably is wrong. 

Where is it happening?
We see abuse in nail bars, car washes, and the construction industry. Pop-up 
brothels are another issue, particularly around the Hinkley area. And increasingly, 
we’re seeing exploitation in the care sector.

Why is the care sector such a concern?
There are over 130,000 vacancies in the care sector, and traffickers know this. 
People are being brought in, particularly from abroad, to fill the gap. Many of them 
end up trapped and exploited. It’s a hidden crisis.

What can people or communities do?
Churches and communities can play a big role. Many parishioners either live in 
care homes or work in them, so they’re in a position to notice the signs. The key is 
not to close your eyes, think “if it looks wrong, it probably is wrong.”

If you suspect slavery:
 • Call the Modern Slavery Helpline (Unseen): 08000 121 700

 • Report online: www.modernslaveryhelpline.org

 • Or contact the Gangmasters and Labour Abuse Authority (GLAA): 0800 
432 0804

News from the Diocese
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East Mendip Gardening Club
October is a beautiful month of autumnal colours and first frosts. Crisp, blue-
sky days are the perfect time to tidy up and cut back in the garden.
Lift dahlia tubers, begonia tubers and gladioli corms to store over the winter 
months. Remove any dead foliage before storing them.
Clear up fallen rose leaves to prevent diseases such as black spot from over-
wintering. 
To avoid the spread of damaging fungi, don't compost the leaves.Cut back 
perennial plants that have died down. Alternatively leave the dead foliage in 
place to shelter friendly wildlife. 
After tidying borders, mulch with bark chips, well rotted manure, leaf mould 
or spent mushroom compost to insulate plant roots for the winter and keep 
weed growth in check.
This month is the ideal time to plant hedges, edible hedging, and move trees 
and shrubs.
If you plan to grow peas and beans next year, start preparing the site by 
digging trenches and filling with manure or kitchen waste.
Harvest pumpkins and squashes before the first frosts. They quickly turn 
mushy if left outside!
When you harvest your cabbages, leave the root in the ground and make a cut 
across the stem to encourage a flush of smaller leaves.
Hang any tomato plants and pepper plants with green fruits upside down 
indoors to ripen.
Divide congested clumps of rhubarb by digging up and splitting into several 
pieces with a spade. Re-plant the healthiest looking pieces.
Wrap grease bands around the trunks of apple trees to trap winter moth 
females whose caterpillars shred spring flowers.
Remove the netting from fruit cages to allow birds to catch and eat any pests 
that are lurking there.
Aerate your lawn with a garden fork to avoid water-logging and compaction 
over winter.
Sow wildflower seeds directly in the ground now to attract bees and butterflies 
next year.
If your summer containers are looking past their best, re-plant them with fresh 
winter bedding plants.
This is the ideal time to plant clematis.                                       Cont. overleaf



Winter-hardy pea 'Meteor' can be directly sown now for cropping next spring.
Sow broad bean 'Aquadulce Claudia' outdoors for the earliest crops next year.
Sow winter salad, and grow in greenhouses, cold frames or cloches throughout 
the winter. Lettuce 'Winter Gem' can be sown from September to January in an 
unheated greenhouse or cold frame.
Plant blueberry plants. Make sure you have an acid soil or alternatively grow 
them in pots of ericaceous compost.
Plant bare root ornamental trees and shrubs this month, avoiding waterlogged 
soil. 
This month is an ideal time to plant bare root evergreen and semi-evergreen 
hedging plants. Choose evergreen hedging for year round screening and native 
hedging to provide a habitat and food source for wildlife too!
Sweep up any fallen leaves that harbour fungal spores and provide ideal 
hiding places for slugs and snails. Use them to make leaf mould for the 
garden.
If your greenhouse is fairly empty, now's a good time to clean and disinfect it. 
This lets in more light, and prevents pests and diseases from over-wintering.
Order spring flowering bulbs now — and maybe treat yourself to a bulb 
planter to make the job of planting easier!

Taken from https://www.thompson-morgan.com/in-the-garden-this-month
On Tuesday 28th October the East Mendip Gardening Club will meet in 
the Ashwick and Oakhill Village Hall at 7.30p.m for a talk by Stephen 
Lee about ‘The Autumn Garden'. If you would like to join us please 
contact our Chair Mark Manley, markamanley81@googlemail.com or see 
https://www.ashwickparish.org/clubs-and-societies/east-mendip-
gardening-club
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Leigh on Mendip Allotment Association
The Leigh on Mendip allotments are in the field to the west side of the 
Recreation Playing Field. If you live in the parish of Leigh on Mendip and 
want to register, or simply discuss having an allotment, please contact :- 
Tim Spurgeon, 18, Park Hayes, tel 07813 505830 or e mail 
timspurgeon@btinternet.com 
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www.stokestmichaelhall.org

 Booking enquires through     
stokestmichaelhall.org
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Mole Catcher

 01373836350

 07512681111

 No Mole

  No Fee

Dunns Logs

Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs
Delivery and stacking at no extra

cost

Nets of Logs and Kindling also
available

Contact Richard on
07703062048

Facebook Page
Dunns Logs

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Funeral Teas, Weddings, Drinks Parties & Events 
 

Family Run Since 2010 

Based near Bruton, Somerset 

www.dorsetdelightscatering.co.uk  

Contact Alice: 07783 928532.      Louise: 07743 780609 
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EVENT CATERING
(01749) 346640

IF YOU ARE 
PLANNING A FUNCTION?

WE WOULD LOVE TO HELP.
WE CATER FOR ANY FUNCTION.

PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE 
AT…

www.peppersweddingeventcaterers.co.uk

W. J. Trotman Funeral Directors
(Incorporating Oswald Clarke Funeral  Directors of Bruton)

Ashdene, Cranmore, Shepton Mallet,

Somerset BA4 4QQ.

Tel (01749) 880271

A family run business for over four generations 

Private Chapel of Rest

Pre-paid funeral plans available

SOMERSET
          EAR WAX
          CLINIC

________________________________________
___

◊ Ear wax removal by irrigation
◊ Ear check prior to Audiology
◊ Fully trained and experienced 
  ________________________

Sister Teresa Munro RGN        
  07962 106 045

teresamunro@hotmail.co.uk
_____________________________________________________________________________
_____

Horizon Suite, Frome Medical Centre
          Enos Way, Frome  BA11 2FH
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Leigh on Mendip Parent, Toddler 

and Baby Group 

 

New members are always welcome at 

Leigh on Mendip Memorial Hall 

Tuesdays 9am – 11am (term time only) 

£1.50 for first child and 50p each for siblings 

(including refreshments and resources) 

 If you need any more information contact  

Vicky Williams on 07866 894303 

 

ROBINS PRESCHOOL
at Leigh on Mendip School

Places available at our wonderful provision offering
an engaging curriculum for children aged 2-4 years.

Nurturing Curious Minds

Small & Friendly Setting

Developmentally appropriate curriculum Play-based learning

WHY CHOOSE US:

Outdoor play

Based on our school site to provide a seamless transition into reception class. 

To arrange a tour of our Preschool, please call 01373 812592, or

email office@leighonmendip.mnsp.org.uk
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Acupuncture- to help 
your Well-Being: 

Anxiety, Back, Neck & 
Shoulder pain 

Insomnia and much more.
Electrolysis, 

Thread Vein Removal, 
Skin Tag Removal, 
Facials and more.

Bridal Hair Service across 
Bath, Somerset & Wiltshire.
01761 436764 or 07761645580
www.beautyandbridesvalhurle.co.uk

D. HURLE PLASTERING

General Plastering, Skimming
Rendering, Dry Lining

Tel Daniel 078497 17702

Email-danielhurle@sky.com

TRADITIONAL

HANDY MAN
Over 40 years 
experience

No job to small

07936319435
Hornbeam1966@gmail.com

Half hour free service for the 

elderly every Wednesday
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Stoke St. Michael 
Baby and Toddler Group

Come and join our friendly group!

Wednesdays, during term time from 9.30am to 11.30am. 
at the Memorial Hall

£1.50 per family. Your first visit free!

We provide a large range of toys for babies and toddlers, as well as fun weekly 
activities. Children can enjoy a healthy snack whilst parents can relax with a cup 

of tea, all included!
Just turn up or contact Karen on 07714 875920 or via Facebook

Stoke St Michael Toddler Group

Bluebells Early Years Unit at Stoke St Michael Primary School 
Moonshill Road, Stoke St Michael, BA3 5LG 

 

Specialist Early Years Teacher, Forest School, Sensory Garden, Indoor and 

Outdoor Learning Environments, Sensory Play, Engaging Provision! 
 

Open Term Time Only: Monday-Friday 9am-3pm  
 

Places available for Reception and Pre-School children. 
 

We offer 15 and 30 hours funded places for eligible families.  
 

To arrange a visit please email stoke-st-michael@educ.somerset.gov.uk or call the office on 

01749 840470. For more information go to www.croscombestokefederation.co.uk or visit 

@StokeStMichaelSchool. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:stoke-st-michael@educ.somerset.gov.uk
http://www.croscombestokefederation.co.uk/
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chrisingrem.co.uk
07876 301615

enquiries@chrisingrem.co.uk

Based in Leigh on Mendip and 
operating across the wider locality
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E. EMERY & SONS
1 GLADSTONE VILLA, ASHWICK

LOCAL FAMILY - INDEPENDENT FUNERAL DIRECTORS

TRADITIONAL & NON TRADITIONAL FUNERALS 

PRE-PAID FUNERAL CAN BE ARRANGED

PERSON TO YOUR REQUIREMENTS

HOME VISITS      24 HOUR SERVICE      ALL AREAS COVERED

CHAPEL OF REST

CONTACT JONATHAN AND FAMILY ON 01749 840350

E-MAIL jbemery22@aol.com

PLACE
YOUR

ADVERT
HERE

SEE BACk PAGE FOR 

ADVERTiSING RATES
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Business Users - At all times  £10.00 er hour

 Leigh-on-Mendip Parish Council

Email parish.clerk@leigh-on-mendip.org.uk
Meetings are held on the 3rd Monday of every month in the Memorial 
Hall unless otherwise advised – see Parish Noticeboards for details of 

Agenda, Minutes etc. or visit 
www.leigh-on-mendip.org.uk

All parishioners welcome to attend

Chair
Vicki Taylor

Tel. 01373 813942

Clerk
Joe McGhee

Tel. 07518 710688



Articles for the next issue to be submitted by the 20th  of each month
E-mail - thevillageconnection@hotmail.com

Post - Janet Gilham, Hillside, Withybrook, Stoke St Michael, BA3 5JQ
Your Village contacts are:-

Leigh   Jan Pattison Yew Tree Cottage, Tadhill    01373 812460
Stoke  Janet Gilham Hillside, Withybrook  01749 840671
Downhead Steve Britten The Old Granary, Downhead 01749 880118

Advertising Rates   
Commercial 

¼ page £2 per month or £25 per year
 ½ page £4 per month or £45 per year
 Whole page £8 per month or £85 per year
Non Commercial

¼ page 50p per month or £5 per year
 ½ page £1 per month or £10 per year
 Whole page £2 per month or £20 per year
Payment for adverts to:-
Janet Gilham, Hillside, Withybrook, Stoke St Michael, Radstock BA3 5JQ
Cheques made payable to Stoke and Leigh Magazine

Note from the Editor
When emailing articles or adverts please use black text and grayscale for 
all logos  and pictures A5 portrait format with 1cm margins 1.5cm bottom 
margin. Or A4 landscape same margins two columns with central gutter of 
2cm.

Leigh on Mendip Village Website:- www.leigh-on-mendip.org.uk

Police Community Support Officers
Louise Perry for Leigh on Mendip and Will Mortimer for Stoke St Michael
Tel: 101 for non-emergencies   999 for emergencies only

Or report on line at: https://www.avonandsomerset.police.uk/report

CCS Village Agent   Nic Edwards   Tel 01823331222


